November 23, 2011

Dear Parents,

It is hard to believe that the first semester of school is almost complete!  December is going to be another busy month at school.  Please make sure to read your child’s agenda so you are aware of what is happening in the classroom.

Outstanding School Fees

We still have a number of families who have not paid their school supply fee, cultural fee, and agenda fee.  We would really appreciate you taking care of this matter as soon as possible. Letters have been mailed to effected families.

Non-Instructional Day/Early Dismissal

Wednesday, November 30th and Thursday, December 1st are early dismissal days. Students will be dismissed one hour early at 1:46 on those days to accommodate conferences. Friday, December 2nd is a district-wide Non-Instructional Day for Parent-Teacher conferencing. There are no classes for students on that day. This is an important time to celebrate your child’s successes and make goals for the following term. Due to job action by the teachers, they have not prepared formal report cards and are not scheduling appointments; however, parents are invited to drop by the school from 1:46-2:46 on Wednesday and Thursday or from 8:45-12:00 or 12:45 – 2:46 on Friday to meet with the teachers and discuss your child’s progress.

Paul Hahn

A big Thank You to PAC for sponsoring this event.  Paul Hann will be at the school from November 28th – December 1st and from December 12th -16th.  He will be working with individual classes to create songs.  On December 15th and 16th at 1pm, Paul and various classes will be doing Christmas theme performances.  Parents are invited to attend this amazing event!

December 15th 1pm Classes performing:

Mrs. Schneider

Mrs. Kindermann/MacDonald

Mrs. Hollman

Mrs. Barber

Mrs. Montgomery


Mrs. Snow

Mrs. Waldorf

December16th 1pm Classes performing:

Mrs. Haynes

Mrs. Chenier



Ms. Hong

Ms. McGarroch

Mrs. Gonzales/Watchel


Mr. Platzer

Mrs. Wiebe

Caroling

SECRET WORD – “SNOW”
During the last week of school before the holidays, we will be singing Christmas carols in the gym.  We will be in the gym from 11:30 to 12:00 on Monday and Wednesday and 2:00-2:30 on Tuesday and parents are welcome to join us.
PAC News

The PAC is hosting a family skate at the Pomeroy Sports Center oval on November 25th from 5-6pm.  All children need to be accompanied by an adult.  They will also be providing snacks and hot chocolate. We would recommend that all children wear helmets. If you would like to borrow skates from the school please make arrangements ahead of time. This is an opportunity for your family to spend some quality time together in a fun atmosphere.  Hope to see everyone there!

Cookie Dough will be arriving at the school on Monday, November 28th. We do not have a date yet for the catalogue orders. The next PAC meeting is December 9th at 9am.
Cancelled: The Ham Dinner scheduled for Thursday, December 15th is cancelled. 
Pre-school Activities
Our Pre-School Program is well underway. Parents and pre-school aged children are encouraged to drop in to the library for stories, crafts and fun. This special time is every Friday from 1:30- 2:30.
Cold Weather

Please ensure your child is dressing properly for the colder weather.  On most days students will be outside during recess (15 minutes) and lunchtime (20 minutes). During the winter months, as long as it is not colder than – 20 C with the wind chill, children will be expected to be outside.  Those who do not remember their hats and mitts will be provided with items from a shared school collection so they can go out.  As well, it is important that students always wear their shoes inside the school. If there is an emergency and we have to evacuate the building, students will not have time to stop and put on outside boots or shoes. Please ensure that students have both an indoor and an outdoor pair of shoes to protect our building.  

If your child is going to be late or absent please contact the school, otherwise Ms. Barrette will be contacting you to ensure the safety of your child.

Sport News

The volleyball teams have their tournament this Thursday and Friday evenings. Thanks to Mrs. Barber, Mr. Lang and Mr. Burridge for volunteering to coach our teams this year. 

Lost and Found Display

The school’s lost and found is on display outside of the computer lab on our “Wall of the Unknown Owners”.  Please ensure your child checks for any articles of clothing that may belong to them.  Any unclaimed clothing will be washed and donated to a worthwhile cause at Christmas break.

Website
If you are looking for interesting and interactive ways to support your child’s learning at home the following website is very good: learnnowbc.ca and click on “for students”.
Please remember to check out our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca.  Find the mystery word, and send your child to the office with it for a prize.  Last month’s winner was Liv Adamson. If you have any questions or concerns about anything relating to the school, please contact us at 785-6125.

Important Dates

Nov. 25th
Family Skate 5-6pm at the Pomeroy Sports Centre

Nov. 28th       
Cookie dough orders arrive

Nov. 30       
Early dismissal

Dec. 1        
Early dismissal

Dec. 2        
Non-instructional Day

Dec. 9       
Pac Meeting (9am)

Dec. 15 & 16     Christmas Performances

Dec. 16             Last day of school before Christmas break

Jan.  3              School reopens after Christmas break

Yours truly,

Pat Lang,





Dave Burridge,

Principal





Vice Principal
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-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Mystery Word:__________________________

Name:________________________________
